
WYNNEWOOD NORTH NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION 
GENERAL MEETING 

THURSDAY, JANUARY 19, 2012 
 

           
 

I. Call Meeting to Order  - The meeting was called to order at 7:04 p.m. by Joseph Hernandez.  
 
II. Approve minutes of October 16, 2011 General Meeting.  A motion was made by Janice 

Coffee to approve the minutes and seconded by Ben Bledsoe.  The motion carried 
unanimously 
 

III. Guest Speaker -  John Tackleberry introduced Judy Glazer and Judy Pollock of the 
OOCCL.  Judy Pollock is the new President of the OOCCL.   Judy squared - spoke 
about the membership drive starting this February.  Phil Perry of WNNA previously 
held the membership position.  OOCCL has numerous neighborhood associations that 
are members and also individual members.  Yearly, OOCCL gives out in grants over 
$25,000 per year.  The grants are sustaining grants to improve the neighborhood.  
Currently the grants are 60/40%.      OOCCL needs individual members.  Calvary 
Baptist Church is having a big renovation and would like OOCCL's input.  League 
membership is $10 for seniors, $20 for individuals and $50 per household.  The 
Christmas party alone is worth the price of membership!   There are numerous 
opportunities for anyone to participate in the league.  With the extra money the league 
has earned, they have been able to help Oak Cliff in general.  The league would like 
some new blood, new energy and new ideas.  JOIN!   You can join online and pay 
through paypal.  Your household membership gives you two tickets to the OOCCL 
hometour.    There are general meetings once a quarter for everyone.    The current 
membership is 200.    The tour this year had almost 2000 people attend.   
 

IV. Officer Reports  
 
a.  Beautification - Bruce Litzenberg - Yard of the Month - Bruce asked that everyone 
get involved in helping to choose the YOM.  Let Bruce know if you have suggestions or 
ideas for Beautification.   
 
b.  Communications - Janice Coffee.   Janice asked everyone to let her know when we 
have new neighbors.  Booker Whitaker was new to the meeting.  Keith - Liz and 
Cheryl's old house.   
 
c.  Crime Watch - Pam Westerheide:  November and December had a flurry of criminal 
activity last year.  Several sheds were broken into, and there were attempts to break 
into homes through back doors.  The activity has died down in the last 4 weeks.    The 
DPD also has a program they are looking for volunteers for wherein they would train 
individuals to write parking tickets for handicap parking.   The winner of the $50 gift 
certificate for September was Susan Oakley; the winner of the $50 gift certificate for 
October was Greg Gormley; the winner of the November $50 gift certificate to Smoke 
was Joan Bacola; and the winner of the December gift certificate was Pam Westerheide. 
 
d.  Publications - John Sarlay (unable to attend)  - Newsletters have gone out.  Also, 
please be aware that we have a WNNA Facebook page that is good to utilize.   
 



e.  Social - Dwayne Privott   - At the end of October we held the fall Wander, we had 
over 80 people attend and it was a great success!  In November we had Movies on the 
Lawn and showed Steel Magnolia.  The final event for 2011 was the Holiday Party at 
the home of Chris and Tom.  The events have grown in 2011 and we are looking 
forward to a great 2012.  The next event will be a neighborhood happy hour, and after 
the Board meeting, there will events planned for the next 6 months.  
 
f.  Treasurer - Richard London presented the Treasurer's Report.  We had a good year.  
We started with $8000+ and ended the year $11,465.95.   A motion was made by Mary 
Scherer to approve the treasurer's report and seconded by Janice Coffee.  
 
g.  John Tackleberry - Vice President (no report) 
 
h.  President - Joseph Hernandez.  Update on the Parks at Wynnewood.  Everything will 
be moving forward.  Relocation of tenants has already begun.   
   
   
Please pick up after your pets if they poop.   Really, really pick up your pet's poop if it is 
someone's lawn 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 
 

 


